Public Involvement Handout

WIS 67
WIS 28 to WIS 175
Dodge County

Project ID: 3364-00-05
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Purpose of the public involvement materials

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is planning improvements to 3.5 miles of
WIS 67 from WIS 28/County TW north of Theresa to County H/Church Street in Lomira, located
in Dodge County.

Project materials are available for viewing at www.wisconsindot.gov under Projects and Studies,
Southwest Region, WIS 67 (WIS 28 to County H). The purpose of the materials is to familiarize
you with the details of the project, answer questions, and listen to your comments, concerns, or
suggestions. This handout is a supplement to the presentation and exhibits available on the
project website.

Project information

The WIS 67 asphalt pavement is deteriorating with longitudinal and transverse cracking. The
project is needed to improve the pavement condition and extend the serviceable life of the
pavement.

Proposed improvements include: milling the existing asphaltic pavement and overlaying it with 4-
inches of new asphalt, reshaping of the existing base aggregate shoulders, installing centerline
rumble strips, and new pavement marking.

The environmental document for this project is currently under development by the project team
and is expected to be completed this spring.

WIS 67 location map
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Proposed traffic impacts
Construction is scheduled to occur in 2023.

WIS 67 will remain open to traffic during construction. Construction will take place utilizing short
duration single lane closures with flaggers. The final traffic control concepts will be refined by the
design team as the project progresses.

Access will be maintained for residents to the greatest extent possible. Limited exceptions to
driveway access are expected during work operations immediately in front of access points;
however, these times of restricted access are anticipated to be infrequent and well
communicated in advance of any access-restricting work. Specific access needs can be
communicated now with the design team or with the Department’s field representatives during
construction.

Real estate

Real estate acquisitions are not anticipated. All construction activities are expected to remain
within the existing right of way.

Project update/next steps

e Public comment period: February 17 — March 10, 2021
e Preliminary Plans: November 2021

e Final Plans: November 2022

e Construction: 2023

Public input/comments

We encourage you to provide comments on the proposed design. Any comments you may have
can be mailed using the enclosed comment form, or can be emailed to the contact listed below.
Please provide comments by March 10, 2021.

Your comments assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public
as well as the needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout
the design process.

For more information, please contact:

Mamata Shrestha

Wisconsin Department of Transportation
111 Interstate Blvd

Edgerton, WI 53534

(608) 884-7124
mamata.shrestha@dot.wi.gov





